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January 3, 2025 

 

 

Dear Sperry Parents and Guardians: 

 

We are aware of the recent charges brought against three students at Sperry High School by the 

Tulsa County District Attorney in connection with a serious incident involving a fellow student.  

As the Superintendent of Schools, I want to express my deep concern regarding this situation and 

extend my thoughts to all individuals impacted by this situation.   

 

First and foremost, the safety and well-being of our students is our highest priority and we are 

committed to supporting our students and ensuring a safe environment.  That being said, we 

understand that news like this can be unsettling and may raise questions and concerns.   

 

As you probably know, the school is bound by privacy laws and can’t provide specific 

information; however, I assure you that appropriate measures were swiftly taken to address any 

misconduct.  Additionally, we have fully cooperated with law enforcement ever since we 

reported the incident back in October.   

 

While I understand the community's concern regarding this matter, I urge everyone to avoid 

jumping to conclusions.  It is crucial to allow the legal process to take its course and to respect 

the privacy of all individuals involved. 

 

Please remember that our schools are a place for learning, growth, and care.  Let us come 

together to support one another and ensure that Sperry remains a safe community for all of our 

students.  

 

Thank you for your understanding and support. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Brian Beagles, Ed.D. 

Superintendent of Schools 

 


